
 
 

The Human Rights Implications of 
Solitary Confinement, Extreme Sentencing, and the 

Death Penalty 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Please contact humanrights@aclu.org with questions. 

In the past two years, the U.N. Special Rapporteur on torture, 
Juan Mendez, has condemned the death penalty and solitary 
confinement, finding that the imposition of these 
punishments can constitute torture, cruel, inhuman or 
degrading treatment or punishment. Mendez called for the 
absolute prohibition of the death penalty and solitary 
confinement on juveniles and persons with mental 
disabilities. He additionally recommended the 


